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BEFORE THE STATE OF WASH NGTON
ENERGY FACI LI TY SI TE EVALUATI ON COUNCI L
In the matter of: )
Application No. 2003-01 )
)
)

SAGEBRUSH PONER PARTNERS, LLC, Preheari ng Conference

)
KI TTI TAS VALLEY WND PONER PRQIECT ) Pages 1 - 51

)
A prehearing conference in the above matter was

held in the presence of a court reporter on August 10, 2004,
at 1.05 p.m, at 925 Plum Street S.E., in Qynpia,
Washi ngton, before Energy Facility Site Eval uation
Counci | menbers.
ok K % *
The parties were present as foll ows:

SAGEBRUSH POMER PARTNERS, LLC, Darrel Peepl es,
Attorney at Law, Tinothy McMahan, Attorney at Law, and
Charles Lean, Attorney at Law, 325 Washington Street N E.,
Suite 440, dynpia, Washi ngton 98501.

COUNSEL FOR THE ENVI RONMENT, John Lane, Assi st ant
Attorney Ceneral; 1125 Washington Street S.E, P.QO Box
40100, dynpia, Washi ngt on 98504- 0100.

KI TTI TAS COUNTY, Janmes L. Hurson, Kittitas County
Prosecutor, Kittitas County Courthouse, Room 213,
El | ensburg, Washi ngt on 98926.

Reported by:
Shaun Linse, CCR
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1 Appesrances (contd): 1 MR. PEEPLES Yes
2 DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY, TRADE, AND ECONOMIC 2 JUDGE TOREM: Attorney Tim McMahan.
3 DEVELOPMENT, Tony Usibdli, Asdstant Director, Energy 3 MR. MCcMAHAN: Yes
4 Pdlicy Divison, and Mark Anderson, Senior Energy Policy 4 JUDGE TOREM: And Attorney Chuck Leen.
5 Spaddig, PO. Box 43173, Olympia, Washington 98504-3173. 5 MR. LEAN: Yes
6 RENEWABLE NORTHWEST PROJECT, Susan Drummond, 6 JUDGE TOREM: Also Christopher Taylor is
7 Attomey a Law; Foser Pepper & Shefdman, ALLC, 1111 Third 7  present.
8 Avenue Suite 3400, in Seattle, Washington 98101-3299. 8 MR. TAYLOR: Yes
9 RESIDENTS OPPOSED TO KITTITAS TURBINES (ROKT), 9 JUDGE TOREM: For the Counsd for the
10 James C. Camody, Velikanje, Moore & Shore, PS, 405 East 10  Environment, Assgtant Attorney Generd John Laneis
11 Lincon Avenue, PO. Box 22550, Y akima, Washington 98907. 11  present here.
1 F. STEVEN LATHROP, Jf Sothower, Attomey & 12 MR. LANE: Presert.
13 Law; and F. Steven Lathrop, Attomey & Law, Lathrop, 13 JUDGE TOREM: Kittitas County by telephone
14 Winbever, Hard, Sothower & Denison, LLP, 201 West Severth 14  today is Deputy Prosecutor Jm Hurson. Mr. Hurson, are
15 Avenue Hlendhurg, Washington 98926. 15 youthere?
16 ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT GROUP, Dethie Srand, 16 MR. HURSON: Yes
17 Executive Director, 1000 Prospect Street, PO. Box 598, 17 JUDGE TOREM: Excdlent.
18 Hlendourg, Washington 98926. 18 And the Planning Department for Kittitas
19 FEEEE 19  County, Clay White,
2 JUDGE TOREM: This prehearing conferanceis 20 MR. WHITE: Yes
21 called to order on Tuesday, August 10, 2004 & five 21 JUDGE TOREM: For Renewable Northwest
2 minutesdter 1:00. 22  Pgedt, SonjalLing.
23 Will the derk pleese call the rall. 23 MS LING; Hee
2 MR MILLS: Community Trade and Economic 24 JUDGE TOREM: And Susan Drummond.
%5 Development? 25 MS DRUMMOND: Yes
Page 3 Page 5
1 MR. FRYHLING: Richard Fryhlingisattending 1 JUDGE TOREM: Community, Trade and Economic
2 by conference phone. 2 Devdopment present herein Olympiaare Mark Anderson.
3 MR. MILLS Department of Ecology? 3 MR. ANDERSON: Yes
4 MS ADELSMAN: HediaAddsmenishere 4 JUDGE TOREM: And Tony Usibdli.
5 MR.MILLS Depatment of Fish and Wildlife? 5 MR.USBELLI: Yes
6 MS. TOWNE: Ms Towne 6 JUDGE TOREM: For Resdents Opposed to
7 MR. MILLS: Department of Naturd Resources? 7  Kittites Turbines are Attorney Jm Carmodly.
8 MR. IFIE: Tony Ifieishere 8 MR. CARMODY: Yes
9 MR. MILLS: Utilitiesand Transportation 9 JUDGE TOREM: Ed Garrett.
10 Commisson? 10 MR.GARRETT: Yes
n MR. SWEENEY: Tim Svexey. n JUDGE TOREM: And Mike Robertson.
12 MR.MILLS Char? 12 MR. ROBERTSON: Yes
13 CHAIRLUCE: Presat. 13 JUDGE TOREM: And for Intervenor Steven
14 MR.MILLS: Kittitas County? 14  Lathrop, Mr. Lahrop, you're gopearing yoursdlf, correct?
15 MS. JOHNSON: Petti Johnson. 15 MR. LATHROP: Yes
16 MR. MILLS: Thereisaquorum. 16 JUDGE TOREM: And Attorney Jeff Sothower.
17 JUDGE TOREM: Thank you, Mr. Mills. 17 MR. SLOTHOWER: Yes
18 Let mereview for the record who is present 18 JUDGE TOREM: Also on thetdephone from the
19 andfor the sskeof effidency and time | will just run 19  Eoconomic Deveopment Group is Debbie Strand.
20 through each party and thefolksthat | know areherein 20 MS STRAND: Yes
21 theroom and are on the telephone, and if you will Smply 21 JUDGE TOREM: One of the Applicant's,
22 acknowledge by saying something thet tdlsme, yes, I've 22 Zilkha, employees gpparently, Jennifer Diaz.
23 gotyou noted. 23 MS.DIAZ: Yes
24 Representing the gpplicant today is one of 24 JUDGE TOREM: Isthere anyone else presant
25 their atorneys, Dare Peeples 25  herein Olympiathet I'm not seeing or present on the
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1 tdephonel'm not sofar aware of? 1 If we chooseto issueit aspart of the

2 All right. Then we are ready to proceed. 2 recommendation to the Governor after the adjudication and

3 Thenaticefor today's prehearing conference told you that 3  dl other documents have been issued, then, of course,

4 we had recaved amation from the Applicant on Friday 4 therewill bethe motion for reconsderation thet are

5  dfternoon to continue the hearings scheduled to begin a 5 dlowed a thet point, but we will have dreedy hed the

6  wesk from yesterday. We said because the mation could 6 adjudication and had pog-hearing briefsontheissue a

7  have dgnificant impact on the hearing process the Coundil 7  tha point. Sothat would be the opportunity rather than

8 requested that parties provide input on thisrequest at 8 tocomment onadraft order to comment on thet as part of

9 theprehearing conference. What was meant by this if it 9 thehearing and as part of your post-hearing briefs. So
10  wasnot fully understood, waswe did not want to burden 10 oneway or ancther well have additiond chancefor dl

11 fokswith another written product given the schedule and 11 thepatiesto comment on theissue of preemption and the
12 theactivity that have aready occurred Snce our last 12 roleof the Growth Management Adt, if any, in modifying
13  prehearing conference eght days ago. 13 thisbody's powers under RCW 80.50.110. Sothatisour
14 Also weindicated the Council planned to 14 ruling on Mr. Lahrop'smation.
15  announceitsrulings on the mationsto Say the hearing as 15 Asto the Residents Opposed to Kittitas
16 filed by paties That included Mr. Lathrop, ROKT, and 16  Turbinesthat motion isin adrafting process or the order
17  KittitasCounty. | think it best to indicate dready as 17 isinadrafting process now, but the motion for stay on
18 to Mr. Lathrop's motion awritten order has now been 18  SEPA groundswill be denied. | won't go into the detalls
19 dgned, and it will be placed on the email and the website 19 of tha yet other thanto inform you, Mr. Carmody, that
20 later thisafternoon. | will just announcetherulingin 20 themoation isdenied Smply becausethe Coundl disagrees
21  summay athistime 21 withyour reading of the State Environmenta Policy Act
2 Hrg, the Coundil is choodng to take under 22 andthe SEPA rules aswdl asthe Council's SEPA rules
23 condderation, under advisement whether or not the GMA, 23 tha have been adopted aswel and see no reason to havea
24 the Growth Management Act, has any impact oniits 24 legd requirement toissueaFind EISprior tothe
25  preamption powers as contained in Revised Code of 25  adjudicaive hearings. So that will be denied, and you

Page 7 Page 9

1 Washington 80.50.110. Thet matter hasnot been 1  will ga dl theressonsinwriting. With any luck it

2 deermined; dthough, itstaken asaseriousissue. You 2 will be out tomorrow.

3 will ssethediscusson of thet in the written motion, so 3 Mr. Hurson, you hed amation with anumber

4 | don't think therésawholelot of need for anyoneto 4 of different grounds, and I'll go through those. I've

5 takenotesonthispaticular one. You will havethe 5  grouped Grounds 1, 2, and 3 regarding agtay of the

6  written order in afew hours or moments asthe case may 6  proceadingsto dlow preparation of additiond rebuttal

7 be 7  tegimony andif not in the dternative motion to strike.

8 However, we don't see areason thet we need 8 | won't beruling on the motion to strike verbally today.

9 todeny or that we need to grant the Say et thistime 9 That aswdl asthe Applicant's mationsto strike
10  smply because of the Growth Management Act issuesraised 10 tedimony will be dedt with later onin awritten faghion
11 byyou, Mr. Sothower. So were denying the stay, but 11 butwon't beaddressed at today's conference, and | think
12 weregoing to resarvetheright toissuearuling onthe 12 thereason for thet will become obvious shortly.
13 subgtance of the mation and the reasonsit contains a a 13 But the motion to stay the proceedingsin
14  lder date. Just to bedear, that may beprior to the 14 order to provide additiond rebuttd testimony isdenied.
15 heaingitsdf or it may be aspart of the recommendation 15  Again, the subgtance of the dternative motion to strike
16 totheGovernor. Tha'spart of the ressarch process 16  will beruled upon laer. That'sGroundsl, 2, and 3.
17 going onnow for the Coundl aswel. 17 Ground 4 requeststo drike from
18 Thereisapossibility but not | would say a 18  condderation as substantive evidence the Applicant's
19  drong probability that wewill be asking for additiond 19  request for preemption that wasfiled in February of this
20  briefing prior to drafting an order. Whet | foreseis 20 yearisdenied. | will cdl your atention, Mr. Hurson,
21  tha oncethe Council and | have an opportunity to 21 tothe Adminidrative Procedure Act RCW 34.05.476, and
2 resarchthisissue and issue adraft order welll 22 that addresseswhat isthe record in an adminisirative
23 draulatethat if it comes out before the heering and then 23 hearing or adjudicaive proceeding asisthe case here
24 &k for additiond comments on thet and hold ancther 24 Section 2(c) asin Chalietdlsyou thet any pleedings
25  prehearing conference 25 filed aredready part of the record, so theré's no reason
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1 foritto have been submitted as additiond evidence and 1 Now going back to thefirg part of,
2 ehibit. 2 Mr. Hurson, your motion, Part 7, and taking that in
3 The second part of thet ground Mr. Hurson 3 conjunction with the Applicant's motion to continue the
4 asked for additiond timeto prepare response testimony. 4  hearingdate. It s|emsthat thesetwo requedts, onefor a
5  Thedocument wasfiled in February, o that reponse or 5 day and onefor acontinuance to adate more cartain have
6 requestisdenied. 6 toded with mainly the Supplementd Draft Environmentd
7 Number five asked for agay of the 7 Impact Statement.
8  proceedings asking that SEPA authority islacking and that 8 Itisdesgnated | believe, Ms. Makarow, to
9  theCounty should bethelead agency. The Dreft 9  berdeasad tomorrow; isthet correct?
10  Environmentd Impact Statement in this casewasissued in 10 MS. MAKAROW: That iscorrect.
11 December of 2003. Itsdearly been morethan 15 days n JUDGE TOREM: Therésbeen some discusson
12 that havepad, and if welook a the SEPA rulesand the 12 astowhenapublic comment sesson on thiswill be held.
13 dautethereisonly a15-day limitation to petition to 13 Havewedecided thet yet?
14 the Department of Ecology to say that Someone €se should 14 MS. MAKAROW: A date cartain hasnot been
15 bethelead agent. Thetimeto do thet, Mr. Hurson, has 15 decidedyet. Itwould besometimein late August.
16 padt, 01 will not stay the proceedings on that ground. 16 JUDGE TOREM: Sotha'sbeinglooked &. To
17  Therésbeen a SEPA processand it'stoo lateto question 17  dlow suffident timewewould nead if it comes out
18 lead agency Satusfor this project. 18 tomorrow and we decide today thet it isaground to grant
19 Item 6, the disqudification of 19 thecontinuance or havealimited Say asrequested by
20  Coundlmember Ifig thet has dready been denied ona 20  Mr. Hursonto dlow dl the partiesto look &t the
21 mationfrom Mr. Lathrop. I'm not sureif you overlooked 21 off-gteimpect andyssthat's contained in the Draft
22  that or forgot or if therésanew ground here. But 22 SIS and | do haveacopy of it infront of me, soit
23  regardessthat issue has dready been looked & in detall 23 awrelookslikeit'sgoing to be ready to go tomorrow if
24 by the Coundil and ruled upon. | will make referenceto 24 I'mdready holding abound copy thet | was handed before
25 thegpedfic Coundil ordersin the written decison, but 25  themesting today.

Page 11 Page 13
1 tha groundisdso denied. 1 | want to have some discussion from the
2 Skipping over Ground 7, thefirgt portion of 2 patiesastowha their fedingsareonaday for a
3 itandlooking only at thelast part, asking for ardease 3 limited period of time or acontinuance or arecess
4 of any and dl prdiminary or draft regponse to comments. 4 whaever youwant to cdl it, but some kind of
5  Asyouwill recdl that was dreedy ruled upon and adopted 5  posponement of the hearings scheduled for August 16
6 by amoation by the Coundil on August 2 that there would 6  through 20 and Augugt 230 27. The Coundil has discussd
7  notbeardease of commentsin advance of the Find 7  thisandit hassome opinions, but it isnot ready to make
8  Environmenta Impact Statement. So that portion of Ground 8 adecisonwithout hearing from dl the other partieson
9 7isdenied. 9 thisparticularissue.
10 Ground 8 asking to stay the proceedings 10 Coundilmembers isthere anything you would
11 basad upon the cumuldive effect isdenied. Thereisnot 11 liketoadd onthis ondl the other topics o far?
12 any cumulative effect necessary. | think just becausea 12 All right. Mr. Peeples, it'syour motion.
13 ot of paper hasbeenfiledisnot going to resultin 13 |think it gpesksfor itsdf. Isthere anything you want
14  syingweneed moretime. Certainly perhgps| might 14 toadd?
15  benefit the most from that by having more time to write 15 MR. PEEPLES WA, | have nothing to add.
16 thededsonsand the orders on behdf of the Coundil, but 16 | agree | think it spesksforitsdf. Thebadsof the
17 nogay will be granted for any cumulative effect. 17  motionisgaed in the motion and aso on our regponses
18 Findly the 9th ground asked not for astay 18  toMr. Hurson and | believeto ROKT'srequest for agtay.
19  but for somedisclosure, and, Mr. Hurson, | haveto deny 19  Wereasking for acontinuance, not astay.
20 tha becauseit ssemsasthoughit'sapublic disclosure 20 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Hurson, did you havea
21 request of sorts, but it's not steted as one, and it's not 21 regponseto this Applicant's motion to continue asit
22 being medeif itisapublic disdosure request to the 22 rdaestoyour Ground 7 in your motion to stay?
23 gopropricteofficer. Sol will ask youif that is 23 MR. HURSON: | frankly took their motion as
24 something you would liketo request tofileit 24 agreement d leagt in part with our Mation No. 7. Frankly
25  gopropriately, so that is denied. 25 | didnt seeadidinction between agtay or rikethe
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1  current hearing date, continuing, however you want to 1 continuance | would assumethat you will be using the
2 characterizeit. Sol think we do agreethet it'sthe 2 comment period esteblished by SEPA and WAC 197-11-455
3  bestinteres for the public to havethisdl avalableto 3 which| bdieveto bea30-day comment period.
4 look a the document thet's going to come out tomorrow and 4 JUDGE TOREM: That'scorrect, Sir.
5  prepare supplementa information related to that. Sowe 5 MR. CARMODY:: Then therewould beapublic
6  agreewith themto drikethe current dete, resetittoa 6  comment hearing aswdl. Thosearethe only commentsthat
7 daedowntheroads. | guessit'sjust ametter of what 7 wehae
8 daethat would beand how. | don't know if you want to 8 JUDGE TOREM: Ms Ling, Ms Drummond, for
9  takabout that right now. 9 Renewable Northwest?
10 JUDGE TOREM: The Counadl'sfeding westhat 10 MS. DRUMMOND: RNP hasno objectiontothe
11  wenededto & leest have the public comment period and 11 motion.
12 pehgosevendlow dl of the commentsto dose rather 12 JUDGE TOREM: All right. And Ms. Strand?
13 thenjugt havethe public comment hearing. We recognize 13 MS. STRAND: We have no objection d<o.
14  that'soptiond, but because of the very high leve of 14 JUDGE TOREM: Arethere any other parties
15 interestinthis project we thought it better rether than 15 that | missed thet want to voice no objection or any
16  tohave 50 people cdl for apublic comment hearing go 16  objection & thistime?
17  ahead and givethe opportunity. It ssemslikethere have 17 Coundilmembers it sounds asthough the
18 beena least 50 peoplein atendance a dl public 18 patiesthen are okay with the mation for acontinuance.
19 medingsregarding thisproject. So Coundl doeswant to 19  Wewanted to address that concern and ensure thet no party
20 hddapublic comment hearing and take written comments 20  would beunduly prejudiced if the motion were granted,
21 forthefull required period aswell. 21 epedidly inlight of the Coundil's not granting any of
2 With that inmind, | believe, Mr. Peeples, 22 theother motionsfor stay on any of the other grounds.
23 your mation suggested thet this be toward the end of 23 Coundil isfrom the discussonsweve hed
24 September or beginning of October. Let me hear from other 24 goparently in agreement for the SEPA processto givethe
25  patiesfirg asto ther agreement or disagreement with a 25  grestest amount of public involvement to thisissueand
Page 15 Page 17
1  podponement of the hearing. 1 a0 because muchof what'sin the Draft Supplementd EIS
2 Coungd for the Environmert, isthere any 2 could bevery rdevant to the request for preemption, and
3 postion you want to announce today asto a postponement 3 thatthat isahotly contested issue being presented
4 for the reeson given dedling with the Supplement Draft 4 perhapson the meritsfor thefirg timein the history of
5  Environmentd Impact Satement? 5 EFSECthat the matter be dlowed for further public
6 MR. LANE: Y our Honor, Members of the 6 comment.
7  Coundil, it seemslike a pogtponement meets a least one 7 S0, Councilmembers, isthereamoation to
8 of thearessthat the parties agree on, so Counsd for the 8  grant the continuance, not to adate certain, but just to
9  Environment would not object to the postponement. Counsd 9  grant the continuance?
10  for the Environment wantsto ensure thet the public has 10 MR.IFHE: | somove
11 full accessto the document, the gbility to reed, review, n MS. TOWNE: | second.
12 and comment, and therefore believes thet a postponement 12 JUDGE TOREM: Moved by Mr. Ifie and seconded
13 would probably beinthe best interegsat thistime. 13 by Coundlmember Addsmen -- or by Ms Towne. Any other
14 JUDGE TOREM: Doesone of the people from 14 discussion on this necessary, Coundilmembers?
15  Community, Trade, and Economic Development, Mr. Usibdli, 15 CHAIRLUCE: Cdl for the quedtion.
16  want to offer apogtion? 16 JUDGE TOREM: All infavor?
17 MR.USBELLI: Yes Wearenot opposed to 17 COUNCILMEMBERS Aye
18  thecontinuance. That would befineto continue 18 JUDGE TOREM: It'sunanimousthen. The
19 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Lathrop or Mr. Sathower, 19  continuance, say, postponement, whetever labe onewants
20  whoever is spesking for you, Mr. Lathrop, today. 20 toputonitisgranted.
21 MR. SLOTHOWER: ThisisJif Sothower. 21 So, Mr. Pegples, your mation is granted.
22 Werenot opposad to the continuance. Thank you. 22 Now well discusstheimpect of that, and, Mr. Hurson,
23 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Carmody, on behdf of 23 your maotion asregard to thefirst phrasing of Paragraph 7
24 ROKT? 24 to day the proceedingsis granted again in theform of a
25 MR. CARMODY: Were not opposad to the 25  continuance asyouveindicated itsmaybein thiscase a
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1 diginction without adifference 1 office, soweneed to know preiminaily today if you know
2 Let'stak about when then. Council has 2 of any conflictsthat would be potentidly areason to
3 takentheliberty of anticipating that this may occur 3  ocondder dtenaedaes. But well give sometimeinthe
4 today and taken alook a adding two datesto the hearing 4 next 24to 48 hoursto filing any written objectionsto
5 gthedule: Currently there areten days scheduled in the 5  theproposed schedule and determine how we are going to
6  nexttwowesks. We nead to confirm thet fadilitieswould 6 rueonthoseorif they can be accommodated.

7  beavalddleinthe City of Ellensburg and thet dl of you 7 Let'sgo down lig then. Kittitas County,
8  might confirm your witnesseswill be available & some 8  Mr. Hurson, are you available those two weeks?
9  poaint during these following 12 proposad days. 9 MR. HURSON: I'mnotinmy office. | dont

10 Firg, our group of three days, September 10 havemy full cdlendar, but | don't think therésa

11 27,28 and 29. That'saMonday, Tuesday, and Wedneday. 11 conflict with Mr. Whites availahility. | believethat |

12 Thehearing would then stop on Wednesday. My 12 have Superior Court arlgumentson the 7th and 8th, and |

13  underganding isthat Thursday morning, the 30th of 13  think both of them involve Mr. Carmody, so he probably has

14 September, for those partiesinvolved in the Applicant's 14 thesamecorflict. Atlesst oneof them| believe

15  Wild Horse Project there may be scheduled, if it's not 15 involvesMr. Sothower.

16  dready, may befindized aprehearing conference, and 16 JUDGE TOREM: What timewould your arguments

17  therewould beintervention issuesin thet casethe 17  bescheduled? Arethey inthe afternoon or arethey in

18 fdlowing morning on Thursday, September 30. 18 themoming?

19 Ms. Makarow, isthet dready scheduled? 19 MR. HURSON: | don't remember which part of

20 MS. MAKAROW: No, that ishot scheduled yet. 20 thedayitis | know they're hdf-day arguments, and |

21 JUDGE TOREM: But that isatimeit may 21 dontknow if they'rein the morning or in the afternoon.

22 occur, thefallowing morning, So that's one of the reasons 22 | dont know if they'removable. | guessif youregoing

23 for the Coundil not to go on to Thursday the 30th. Buit it 23 tolook at those detes, perhagpswe could try to work with

24 would bethree daysthat week, then five daysthe week of 24 theCourt to seeif wecould movethose But| believe

25  October 4. So October 4 would be the fourth day of the 25  thoseweredatesthat took quite awhileto get scheduled

Page 19 Page 21
1 heaing, and it hppensto coincide with the cdendar, the 1  Mr. Carmody's assstant may have better information on
2 fifth day of the hearing would be thefifth and soon 2 that.
3 through Friday the 8th. And then four additiond daysthe 3 MR. SLOTHOWER: Y our Honar, thisis Jeff
4 following week beginning on Monday, October 11, and the 4 Yothower. Thereisahearing on the 7th thet
5 lagt date being dlocated to the heering asthe 12th day 5  Mr. Camody, Mr. Hurson, and mysdf areinvolvediin. It
6  would be October 14, aThursday. 6 commencesa 1:30. It'sin Y akimaCounty Superior Court.
7 So you should have again for darity, three 7  Thereisancther argument set for Friday, October 8, again
8  days September 27, 28, and 29; Monday through Wedneday, 8 inYakimaCounty Superior Court thet beginsat 9:30 and is
9 fivedays October 4 through 8; and then four additiond 9 &t forahdf-day hearing.

10 days October 11 through 14, dl in 2004. 10 MR. CARMODY: Tha'scorrect.

1 Tothe Applicant, Mr. Peeples, areyou n JUDGE TOREM: So theres potentid problems

12 immediatdy aware of any conflictsfor any of those detes? 12 for theafternoon of the 7th and the morning of the 8th.

13 MR. PEEPLES We haven't check with our 13 MR. SLOTHOWER: Yes

14 witnesses but | beieve we should befine. Wemay have 14 MR. CARMODY': Your Honor, thisis Jamie

15 tojockey thingsaround. 1'mjust concerned about the 15 Camody. Also | haveatrid scheduledin'Y akima County

16  witnessfrom Denmark. | think everybody ese should be 16  Superior Court September 29 and September 30.

17  okay. 17 JUDGE TOREM: So yourswould be potentialy

18 JUDGE TOREM: M. Lane, Counsd for the 18  dffected on Wednesday the 29th.

19  Environment, have any concarns about the new schedule es 19 MR. CARMODY: Yes

20 proposed? 20 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Carmody, do

21 MR. LANE: I'munawareof any conflictsa 21 youknow if youre planning to file any motion to

2 thistime 22 intervenein the Wild Horse metter?

23 JUDGE TOREM: | recognizefor dl parties 23 MR. CARMODY: I'm surethat wewill, yes.

24 tha if youre unaware of aconflict today the light bulb 24 JUDGE TOREM: Sowewill tekethet into

25 proverbidly goeson assoon asyou get back to the 25  condderdion for scheduling thet prehearing conference as
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1 wdl 1  expectyour professond dutiesindude going to your

2 MR.WHITE: Mr. Torem, thisis Clay White. 2 dientto seek parmisson to movetheir interest back in

3 JUDGE TOREM: Yes gr. 3 favor of these other issues before EFSEC.

4 MR. WHITE: If were scheduling any type of 4 | am not particularly worried about the

5  evening comment meetings, the 27th is our regular Rlanning 5 ddaystha I'veheard sofar. Arethereany other

6  Commisson mesting, September 27 and October 13 isthe 6 patiesthat see show-gopping delays herefor thisset of

7  Boadof Adjusments and thet'sdl that | have right 7 12days?

8 now. 8 Hearing none, -- and | dont meanto offend

9 JUDGE TOREM: Our thoughts, Mr. White, would 9 any of theparties. What I'm looking & isthe proposed

10 havebeentolook a apublic comment medting thewesk of 10  witnessschedulesthat camein yesterday aswel | think

11  October 4 and an gopropriate date o that we would be gble 11 itwas andthey look asthough the hearing might be done

12 toget the hearingsralling and then take public comments 12  inlessthantendays Depending on the amount of

13 onceissuesaredready being discussed. Soit sounds 13 tedimony that comesin asadditiond tesimony regarding

14 likethet would meat the County's dready prescheduled 14 the Supplementd DEISwe very wel wont need dl 12 days

15  meding nesds 15  Socomeback to me, Gentlemen, and hope that the judge

16 MR. WHITE: That sounds pretty good. Onthe 16  movesthe cass, o wecan do these daysasdosein

17  28th ds asZilkha Renewable Energy hasfiled for atext 17  squenceaspossble But thereissomeoptimismif we

18  amendment to our zoning code, and priminaily the 28th 18 hadthethreedaysof theweek of September 27th, five

19 wasgoingto betha hearing dete. 19 daysthefollowing week, it'sentirdy possble we could

2 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Welve been made 20  bedoneand not need to come back theweek of October 11.

21  awvaeof that aswdl. 21 Noting that therés no proposed conflicts or noted

2 MR. CARMODY': ThisisJamie Caamody. Did | 22 conflictsas of today for that week, it could be thet if

23 underdgand that you were looking a the evening of October 23 wecannot accommodate with the Superior Courts moving some

24 42 24 trid datesaround, it gppearsthat we might be ableto

25 JUDGE TOREM: Oneday during thet week. 25 come back and move dong and just aill over and finishiin
Page 23 Page 25

1 MR. CARMODY: Monday, October 4, | have 1 thoseextradays Thisisoneof the reasonswe wanted to

2 heaingsinthe City of Zillah. 2 propose 12 days as opposed to 10 that were dreedy there,

3 JUDGE TOREM: Okay. WEell tekethat into 3 stha wehad achanceif we can only go four daysthe

4 condderdion. 4 week of October 4 or three and ahdf, whatever itsgoing

5 Let me ask then, Gentlemen, thet those 5  tobe we can accommodate doing thisdl in one dretch as

6  proceedingstha are scheduled on October 7 and October 8 6  opposadto getting into too late in October.

7 that you gpproach the gppropriate court and ask for its 7 Mr. Hurson, you have indicated it won't bea

8  courtesy giventhe bulk of this hearing. 8  conflict other thet what you've noted. The County has

9 Mr. Hurson, I'm going to ask that you hed 9 beforeit another wind farm project, Desert Claim. Are

10 askedfor aday, and | know thet the County isnot -- 10  any hearings scheduled on thet aswell?

11 wel, the County isinvolved inthisyouve sad. Asit n MR. WHITE: ThisisClay White. Atthis

12 turnsout dl three of you gentlemen that asked for stays 12 timeweregoing to be going the lagt two weeks of

13 and have now gatten it in some form haveto ded withthe 13 October.

14 consquencesof it. Sol'd ask that you go to your 14 JUDGE TOREM: Sotherésincentivefor usto

15  respective courtsand seeif you can be mede freefor 15 completethisby the 14th of October to dlow the County

16 thedaesthat are scheduled. For those datesthet you 16 totakeupitsown process, isthat right, Mr. White?

17  cant, | don't need awritten order from the Court telling 17 MR. WHITE: Yes, itwill betaking it up. |

18 methey couldn't accommodate. Certainly | think an 18  think regardless of schedule that's when those hearings

19  Adminigrative Law Judge hasto know their place with the 19 aelooking a going right now. Weregoing to have our

20  Superior Courts, but nonetheless|'d gppreciate hearing 20 Find EIS out on Monday, so that's when werre scheduling

21 back fromdl of youin some sort of emall saying thet 21 athistime Obvioudy any nongpped we could havethe

22 youve gpproached thejudge or judges, made the request, 22 hearingsealier, but a this point were looking &t the

23  and gotten aresponseif it can be accommodated. | know 23 last two weeks of October.

24 you have other dlientsin those metters aswell whose 24 JUDGE TOREM: So you would be scheduled to

25  interetsare afected by making such arequest, and | 25 begin on October 18?
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Page 26 Page 28
1 MR. WHITE: That'swhat werelooking at 1 quedionsonther behdf oncel undersand exactly whet
2 right now. 2 itisthey might want to inquireinto.
3 MR. HURSON: Tentaively werelooking & 3 MR. CARMODY: Wewould be happy towork on
4 it. Werescheduled to issue our Find EIS Monday, and 4  that.
5 tha'swhat it lookslike and weretrying to kind of 5 JUDGE TOREM: Excdlent. Soit soundsas
6 dea theschedulefor our boards of commissonsright 6 thoughthefirg three dayswe can go ahead, and the
7  now. | guessif what youre asking is doesthe schedule 7 Coundil will be dbleto schedule those, and then we will
8  youhavetaked about isit going to interfere with the 8  find out what's going to hgppen on October 7 and 8, and
9 gschedulewerelooking a for EnXoo project, no, it 9 theschedule soundslikeit's going to work.
10 doextinterferewithit. 10 Was somebody dsejud joining thecdl or
1 JUDGE TOREM: Excdlert. 11 wasthat adrop off cdling back in?
12 Mr. Usbdli. 12 Must have been dropping back off.
13 MR. USBELLI: | just wanted to notethat | 13 All right. Arethereany other issuesasto
14 would not be available on the 28 and 29, but thet 14 the schedule as proposed? Thenit will stand as September
15 shouldnt beashow sopper. I'm availablefor other 15 27,28, and 29 followed by afull wesk of hearing on
16 daes 16  October 4 through 8 unlessthe Council determines based on
17 JUDGE TOREM: Right. So stheduling 17 Mr. Hurson, Mr. Lathrop, and Mr. Carmody's efforts to move
18  Mr. Ushdli'switnesstestimony would not be the 28th or 18 thar various proceedings on the afternoon of the 7th and
19 the29th of September. And depending ontheissueswhét | 19 8th, wemay beadeto accommodatethose Theremaining
20 ¢ Mr. Pesples isweorigindly hed talked about the 20 daesasnecessary will bethewesk of October 11, and we
21  sthedule next week Monday and Tuestay going aday and a 21 will run urtil the heering is done on or about before
22 hdf onthe proposad preemption issue, and then with the 22 October 14.
23  Draft SDEIS coming out and adding potentidly additiondl 23 For Mr. Hurson, Mr. Carmody, and
24 information to that third prong of the adminidrative code 24 Mr. Sothower, if you will plessefile something with us
25  provison regarding the requirements for preemption to be 25 nolaer thean Friday of thisweek. That should giveyou
Page 27 Page 29
1  gpproved and recommended by the Coundil thet thet may add 1 affident timeto tak to thejudgesin those cases and
2 sometimeto that portion of the hearing. So perhagpsthet 2 gebacktous That would be gppreciated, and the
3 firg threedaysin September would be where you might am 3 Coundl will plan then next week to issue anew notice of
4 toaddressthe preemption issue presuming that dl the 4 hearing with suffident time and notice as required by our
5 gopropriate witnesses are available those three days. 5 dautesand reguldions.
6 Now I'm more concerned about Mr. Carmody's 6 Thereisone other portion of the
7  avalability onthe 29th, but it may be, Mr. Carmody, that 7 Applicant'smotion to continue that ill needsto be
8 if wedont take up any of theissuesthat'swithin the 8  dedtwith, and that isthe requirement or the request
9  scopeof your petition for intervention your absence can 9 tha additiond prefiled tesimony and exhibits be dlowed
10  beexcusad for that dete and perhaps another member of 10  and befiled limited to the SDEIS and its dternetive
11 ROKT or they may be ableto use another attorney from your 11 off-gtelocaions
12 officeaslegd counsd thet day thet the hearing need not 12 Mr. Peeples, can you spesk to thet alittle
13 bepostponed for that three-day block for thistrid thet 13 bit moreastowha you might think -- I know not having
14 youwould have beginning thet day. What's your thought on 14 seenthe document -- what scope of additiond testimony
15 tha, Mr. Caamody? 15 youreasking bedlowed?
16 MR. CARMODY: Wecanlook & thet. 16 MR. PEEPLES Without seeingiit, | redly
17 JUDGE TOREM: | gopreciate your willingness 17  dont know mysdf. It ssemsto methepatieshad a
18 toaccommodaethat. | don't know the exact subgtance of 18  chanceto comment with regard to the DEISitsdf. Soiif
19  your petition for intervention, but whether it would be 19  for any reason | would say thet this raises something that
20  something you could handle maybe your cross-examingtions 20 aparty would want to address by testimony, that it could
21 could be scheduled for Monday and Tuesday as appropriately 21 beagppropriateto dothat, and | say that dso
22 andthen Wednesday Mr. Garrett or Mr. Robertson would be 22 undergtanding thet the SEPA processis a ssparate process
23 givenomelditudein being dileto formulate some 23 and probebly thet you would not cause any legd problems
24 quedions. | havedoneit in the past for pro seclients 24 todotha. Butl think the Council's operated for years
25  gopearingin front of mein other mattersformulate 25 withaDEIS out before the hearing, and I'm trying to keep
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Page 32

1 it condsgtent with the padt practice probably since'96. 1 MR. HURSON: You mean 0 dl partiesfile
2 | havenoideawhat thet testimony would be, but it would 2 initid and then dl partiesfilerebuttd.
3 haveto berdated to the dternative Ste andyds. 3 JUDGE TOREM: That would bewhat I'm
4 JUDGE TOREM: Would you beddletofileany 4 suggeding on the 10th and on the 20th.
5 prefiled tesimony as necessary by September 7, which 5 MR. HURSON: | think | canwork thet out. |
6  would be 30 daysor so from now? 6 thinkit'simportant for the processfor peopleto havea
7 MR. PEEPLES. Yes | dont know if wewould 7  chanceto respond, to flush out theissues. Sol didn't
8 evenfiletesimony oursdves. Wereservetheright, but 8  want to have asmultaneousfiling with no chanceto
9 | donteven know if wewould file any tetimony 9  rebut, but aslong as-- | guessit could make sensethdt,
10 oursdves 10 vyes if dl partiesfiled initid by the 10th and then
1 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Hurson. Areyou 4ill out 11  everybody hasto file aresponse by the 20th. If they
12 there, Mr. Hurson? 12 wanttofilearesgponseto anybody esethat ssemsto
13 MR. HURSON: Yes | am. 13 work.
14 JUDGE TOREM: | wanted your opinion asto 14 JUDGE TOREM: | bdievethat Friday is
15 let'sassumethe Applicant filed some additiond prefiled 15  September 10, and that it would be aMonday for September
16 tegimony in rdation to the SDEIS on September 7, which 16  20; isthat correct? Does anybody know?
17  isthe Tueday after the Memorid Day weskend. 17 MR. HURSON: Tha'swhet | have
18 MS TOWNE: Labor Day. 18 MR. CARMODY: Would that be ectronic
19 JUDGE TOREM: Sorry. Labor Day. | can 19 filing onthosetoo? Becauseif it'snot dectronic
20 never get thosetwo right. 20 filing for those of uson thissde of the Sate, that
21 Thank you, Ms. Smith Towne. 21 redly isabout aoneweek regponse period for the
2 Isthere any indication you could give usas 22 rebuttd.
23 tohow long it would take the County to put together any 23 JUDGE TOREM: Tha'sfine
24 additiond prefiled tesimony | assume of Mr. White or if 24 MR. PEEPLES | would liketo point out thet
25 thereisany other witnessyou might think of asto an 25 whenthingsarefiled it's on the webdte thet day.
Page 31 Page 33
1 dtendive off-gte andysswitnessthat may be 1 JUDGE TOREM: | wasgoing to notethat. |
2 gopropriae? 2 gopreciateyou pointing it out.
3 MR. HURSON: Again, not knowing whet it says 3 | believe, Ms. Makarow, correct meif I'm
4  orwhaitsgoingto doif youregoing to give 4 wrong aswerecavefilingsthey are posted.
5  Mr. Pegplesuntil say the 7th, maybe we could try to get 5 MS. MAKAROW: Staff mekesdl attemptsto
6  oursfiled by the 17th or before the 20th. 6 gt them posted as dloseto five o'dock the day they are
7 MR. PEEPLES 'Y our Honor, our request and 7  recaved
8  ourideawould be everybody to file smultaneoudy, soit 8 JUDGE TOREM: What's our gaff's success
9  jud comesin. 9 rdeinyour edimation over thelast 30 days?
10 JUDGE TOREM: Maybe that'swhet we could do. 10 MS. MAKAROW: Eighty percert.
11 Iwastryingtothink if wewould havetimeto go through n JUDGE TOREM: That other 20 percent how soon
12  theApplicant'stestimony, then response testimony, and 12 dter fiveodock ontheday of filing arethey onthe
13 thenasnecessary any rebuttd. If we canwork that, | 13 webste?
14 would be happy to dlow it. But it doesn't necessarily 14 MS. MAKAROW: By thenext day.
15 meantha if the Applicant chooses not to file something 15 JUDGE TOREM: For those of you and I've read
16  that the other parties are precluded, but | wanted to be 16  acatanamount of whining asto who got served what when
17  ableto offer the Applicant and the other parties 17 andthemall ssemsto bedower ontheeast Sdeof the
18  opportunity for rebuttal testimony, if necessary. 18 mountains, | don't buy it. Well just put that clearly on
19  Mr. Hurson essertidly pegged the date | waslooking at 19 therecord. Theresplenty of placesto get information.
20  with maybeten dayslater of the 17th and rebuttal 20  If youknow therésafiling and its due, and you think
21 tedimony due someimeinthe middle of thefollowing 21 yourewating for the hard copy, theres plenty of other
22 week, but that would be very tight. Perhapsit's better 22 waystogetit. If therésnat, let meknow, and we will
23 tohaveeverybody filetheir prefiled testimony onthe 23 geittoyou.
24 10th and have rebuttd testimony due on the 20th. 24 MR. CARMODY': Y our Honor, that was not my
25 Mr. Hurson, what do you think of that? 25  question. What we had been ingtructed to do wasto have
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1 thehad copiesinyour office on thefiling date, so if 1 beforeonthesavice and | waant tryingto hold
2 itwas September 20, we were required to have that out of 2 anything back from anybody. | look & the website the day
3  hereby expressmail on the Friday beforethat. 3  ortheday after, and that'swhere usudly | pull my
4 JUDGE TOREM: Right. | understand, 4 copiesout even before | get the hard copies. | didnt
5 Mr.Camody. That'salittlebit of aseparateissue, and 5 undergand, and | ill don't recall the heerings officer
6 | dont meantodirect that comment & you or if it's 6 syingtofiledectronicdly, and I'm abit confused with
7  meant to bedirected & you, it shouldn't be directed & 7  theheaingsofficar'sruling. Arewetofile
8 youdone 8 dectronicdly everybody or istha an option?
9 MR. CARMODY: | don' careif it'sdirected 9 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Luce, as Charmean do you
10 ame 10 seaneadtofilehard copiesa thissagefor the
1 JUDGE TOREM: Whet I'm sayingis, yes, you 11 limited proceedings thet might gill comein or will we
12 may avoid that type of advance express mailing which cuts 12 dlow--
13 daysoff your deedline. You canfileit dectronicaly 13 CHAIRLUCE: | would say itsan option.
14 andsaveitondl thepatiesby emall. | know therés 14 MR. PEEPLES: | undersgand the partiesfrom
15 afew patiesthat are having some difficulty with email. 15 Kittitas County difficulty trying to supply hard copies,
16 | beievetha wasa Mr. Sothower's office or perhaps, 16  and | support thet. It'smuch eeser for metowak down
17 Mr. Anderson, have you solved your email difficultiesin 17 andfileit thanfor him.
18 thehuilding? 18 JUDGE TOREM: | think unless, Ms. Makarow,
19 MR. ANDERSON: Webdievewehave, yes, gr. 19 youhaveareason not to thet the Smple sending of this
2 JUDGE TOREM: UnlessMr. Anderson tdlsyou 20 dectronicdly a thislate gagein the gamewill be
21 differently, hésback online 21 fine Well digributeit dectronicdly to the Coundil
2 Mr. Sothower, have you been recaiving any 22 and hard copies can be sent inalimit number as necessary
23  emalsthiswek? 23 totheCouncil by firg dassmail thereefter.
24 MR. SLOTHOWER: Yes | have 24 MS MAKAROW: | think that would be
25 JUDGE TOREM: Let's presumethen, folks, 25  gppropricte.

Page 35 Page 37
1 thaif youregoingtofile prefiled tesimony, you can 1 CHAIRLUCE: Onreflection| think
2 sndit by emal dongto dl the other partiesand to 2 uniformity is probably agoodidea. If everybody files
3 Ms Makarow, and shewill put it on the Council'swebsite 3 dectronicdly that's probably the essiest way and that
4 that day or thenext morning. Solook for thingsonthe 4 way therésno confuson.
5  webdte on Fiday, September 10 or the following Monday 5 JUDGE TOREM: Soto bedesr, it mugt be
6  morning d thelatest. | don't expect Ms Makarow to be 6  ddivered dectronicaly on the due dates of September 10
7  hereover any weekends. And on the 20th, on Monday, check 7  and 20 and for the motions on September 23, | suppose
8 thewebsteonthe 214, and thet will bethelast filing 8 thatif therésresponsesto the motions, they'll haveto
9 anddl chancesinthiscase 9  bethenext day, September 24. All of thosewill befiled
10 Motionsto strike as necessary | think will 10 dectronicdly. If you choosenot tofile ectronicaly,
11 havetobefiled by the 23rd whichis Thursday. It's 11 thenyouwill assumethe burden of ddivering the hard
12 probably much morethan long enough. Soif therésgoing 12 copieshby five o'dock on thet deteto Olympia. Sofor
13 tobeany mationsto strike on those documents, let's have 13 somereason your computer goestoes up on the morning of
14 them by Thursday the 23rd. | will probably unfortunately 14  theduedae and you cant find an dternate, get it here
15 not beddleto announce aruling on thet until thefirgt 15 by fiveodock that day or it will be untimely.
16  day of the hearing, and this could impact witnessesthat 16 MR. HURSON: Judge Torem, Jm Hurson. As
17  aebeang cdled the second and third day of the hearing 17 farasthefiling | undergand. | think it mekessenseto
18 it soundslike because they might be preemption witnesses 18 dothedectronicfiling say by September 10. That dso
19  Butl think inthe bdance of sanity that'sdl | can 19  meansthat the sarvice be done dectronicaly. Becauseif
20 promiseyouisaruling in advance Monday morning say the 20 thefiling happens--
21 following withessesthat have been added will or won't be 21 JUDGE TOREM: That'swhet I'm saying,
22 dlowedto tedtify. 22 Mr. Hurson, if | havent been dear. You canfileit a
23 Any questionson that, Mr. Peeples? 23 EFSECand sxveit ondl the other parties
24 MR. PEEPLES | want to make surewe got 24 dectronicdly. Therésno need for youto put ahard
25  thisdraght because there was some misunderstanding 25 copy inthemall for your prefiled tesimony for September
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Page 40

1 10o0ryour rebuttd testimony September 20 or for your 1 JUDGE TOREM: All right. 1 think that can

2 motionsto drike or responsesthereto on those other two 2 bedonecertainly prior to the nead for any further filing

3  daesof September 23and 24. Sofiling and service for 3 on September 10, but there's plenty going on here @ this

4 thesefouritemsonly are dearly authorized. Thereisno 4 time Itwill beafew weeksbefore Ms Makarow getsto

5 neadtofileor sarvein the hard copy format. 5 tha, but shewill send dl of you an email and probably a

6 Now Councilmember Addsman mentionsjust now 6  hard copy by mail with the current emal ligt. If any of

7  that could beby fax aswdl. Soif for somereason 7  you need to make acorrection to thet, to what might be on

8  dectronicisnot working for emall, | think weredl 8 thesavicelig now, it would be appreciated if you

9  discusing facamilewould aso be an acoeptable way to 9  updaetha with IrinaMakarow as soon aspossble.

10 go. But, of course, therewould be saverd more buttons 10 CHAIRLUCE: Aslong asweretaking

11  topushfordl of you. 11 technology, which I'm not redly qudlified to talk about,

12 MR. HURSON: Jm Hurson again. Maybel'm 12 Power Point and Windows I've learned therés adifference

13  not pesking dearly. | guesswhat I'm askingisif there 13 between thetwo, and S0 some people have one and some

14 could beadirective that it could be either hard copy, 14 people havethe other and some people haveboth. Sol

15 fax, dectronic, or whatever, but dl the parties haveto 15  dontknow. We operate on the PDF Windows.

16  should be receving them by thet deedline 16 MS. MAKAROW: Coundlmembersdont haveto

17 JUDGE TOREM: Exactly correct. 17 worry because| do whatever trandaion neadsto be done

18 MR. HURSON: Nat mailed on the 10th and it 18  tosatisfy Councilmember nesds

19  and doent get there until the following Monday. If they 19 CHAIR LUCE: | recaived them on Power Point

20  want to drop ahard copy off a my office, that'sfine. 20 inwhichcaedlislog.

21 If they want to meemail it to me, that'sfine 21 JUDGE TOREM: | think the PDF isthe most

2 JUDGE TOREM: Excdlert. 22 universd format.

23 MR. HURSON: Okay. 23 MR. PEEPLES Thet'sone concernwhen | sant

24 JUDGE TOREM: Aslong asthose are receipt 24 out that proposad schedule | had it on Excd, not Power

25  dates and they can berecaived dectronicaly, by fax, 25 Point but Excd, and | think thet's probably whet you're
Page 39 Page 41

1 Pony Express whatever youwantto use. Getitthereon 1 refearingto.

2  thosedates. 2 CHAIRLUCE: No, actudly it'snot.

3 MR. HURSON: Thank you, S, because we need 3 MR. PEEPLES Did anybody on linehave

4 itthat weekend. 4 difficulty opening the Excd schedule! sent out? |

5 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Anderson, you hed 5  didn't hear any reponseonit. | had aconcern when |

6  something dsethat you had your hand up alittle while 6  sentthat out some people may not of had Excdl.

7 ap 7 CHAIRLUCE: Irinatrandaed it to PDF.

8 MR. ANDERSON: That answered my gquestion. 8 MR. PEEPLES. Okay.

9 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Peeples. 9 CHAIR LUCE: Anyway enough sad.

10 MR. PEEPLES. There are some peoplewhose 10 JUDGE TOREM: Judt to sum up then I'm going

11 emal dill comeback, and | guess| think like abackup 11 totdl you everything we did today onemoretime. |

12 - it neadsto be emailed to everybody. Butin the event 12 think it'sthe military guy in meto tel you what you're

13 youdont get it, those copies should be available on the 13 goingtodo, tel youto doit, and then tell you whet you

14 websteimmediatdy. Sol don't know how youre going to 14 did.

15 work that. I'mjust dwaysabit leery about emails going 15 We denied Mr. Lathrop's mation. It's

16 adray. | think weredl deding with the onelist. One 16  dreedy going to beinwriting and on the website today.

17  of thethingsthat would be gppreciated if maybethe 17  Check thewebste We denied Mr. Carmody's mation on

18  Coundl could digribute thetwo in theemail in aform so 18  behdf of ROKT. We denied the mgority of Mr. Hurson's

19  that weknow whenwe dick and drag thet we are getting 19  moation on behdf of the County granting only in

20 everybody. Areyou following meon that? 20  conjunction with the Applicant's motion for a continuance

21 JUDGE TOREM: | am. If | understand your 21 that portion of Ground No. 7 which requestsaday in

2 request youre asking for Ms. Makarow or someonedseon 22 order for the partiesto take into account a Supplementd

23 theddftosenda-- 23 Drdt EISwhichisplanned to beissued tomorrow on

24 MR. PEEPLES: An acceptableligt so that we 24 Wednesday, Augus 11.

25  knowwhenwedo it wevegot it done. 25 With thet in mind, the hearing has been
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1 rescheduled, and thedates and | think | can cdl them 1 adjudication remainsto be seen.
2 morethan tentative now, will be of these 12 datesthe 2 Councilmembers, isthere anything dse they
3 Monday through Wednesday, September 27 to 29, 2004 3 needed to address a today's prehearing conference?
4 resuming the following Monday, October 4, and then going 4 MR. SLOTHOWER: Judge Torem, thisis Jff
5  dl that week through October 8 unlesswe hear otherwise 5 Sothowe. | haveaquedion.
6 from severd counsd who have expressad conflicts on the 6 JUDGE TOREM: Hald that quegtion for a
7  dternoon of the 7th and the morning of the 8th. Even 7  moment. Let meget back reponses from Coundlmembers,
8  withthose conflictsit may be necessary to resumethe 8 Coundlmembers, anything dse?
9  hearing for four more daysthewesk of October 11 through 9 MS ADELSMAN: Arewedill doing September
10 14. Somewherewithin those dateswe should be ableto 10 30for Wild Horse?
11 completethe proceedings. Well issue another order n JUDGE TOREM: That hasyet to be s, and
12 rextheduling it once weve heard back from those counsdl 12 Ms Makarow will look at that prehearing conference for
13 who are Mr. Hurson, Mr. Carmody, and Mr. Sothower about 13 theWild Horse metter later.
14 proposad conflictson those dates. | note heredso 14 MS. ADELSMAN: And then the public hearing
15 Mr. Camody may have aconflict on September 29, but that 15  well sstituplater.
16  should be something we canwork around. 16 JUDGE TOREM: Yes Lemebedexr dsn.
17 Now, prefiled testimony to sum up onthe 17  Thereisapublic hearing that has not been continued.
18 SDEIS ad, agan, | want to be dear now. It will be 18 It'snot the subject of these matters. It'sfor Tuesday
19 limited in scope asto what can be brought up. So for 19 evening, August 24. That'sto take comment | beieveon
20 those of you whaose motionsto have additiond rebuttal 20 theDraft Environmentd Impact Statement for Wild Horse
21  tesimony were denied today, please do not try the Trojan 21  Sothoseof youthat are crossing that evening off your
22 horsegpproach asbringing it in through this new and very 22 cdendar are midaken. It'sasgparate proceeding, and
23 limited gpproach for rebuttal or nonrebutta but new 23 therésno moation to continuethat. The Council will be
24 prefiled tetimony rdated to what isin the SDEIS coming 24 inHlensburg on Tuesday, Augus 24 and possibly, possbly
25  out tomorrow. 25 for Wednesday, August 25 for the comment on the SDEIS.
Page 43 Page 45
1 | don't want alot of motionsto strike, but 1 Tha remainsto beannounced, but the Augus 24 detein
2 lwill grant alot of mationsto gtrikeif the testimony 2 theevening should not be removed from your cdendars
3 isoutddethescopeas|'vejust described, and | will 3 Mr. Sothower, you had aquestion.
4 leaveittoyour judgment to say isit within the scope of 4 MR. SLOTHOWER: Yes Seved prehearing
5 the SDEIS. | know theres cregtive waysto bring it 5  conferencesago the Applicant indicated thet therewas a
6 withinthescope Doit or don't a your peril. 6  potentid settlement with Intervenor Hall.
7 Prefiled tesimony for dl parties, the 7 JUDGE TOREM: Yes, that's correct.
8  Applicant and dl intervenorsand Counsd for the 8 MR. SLOTHOWER: She hasnot participeted in
9  Environment asadautory party, isdueto be 9 awy hearingsfor sometime, and I'm curious asto the
10 dectronicdly filed and served September 10, 2004. 10 datusof that mater.
11 Tha'saFriday. Fling canbedectronicdly, by fax, by n MR. PEEPLES Itsdill inprogress. |
12 emall, or it can be actudly hard copy served, but it must 12 dont havetheddalsright now. | dont think it'sbeen
13 besaved andfiled on September 10. 13 formdized. | think the agreement has been done, and I'm
14 September 20 isthe deedline for any 14  notaureif itsbeen sgned or not. | will get ahold of
15 rebuttd testimony, and thet isaMonday. Samefiling and 15 youassoonas! hear. | will giveyouacdl.
16  savicerulesgpply. If there are motionsto srike they 16 MR. SLOTHOWER: Okay.
17 will be under the samefiling and sarvice rules due 17 MR. HURSON: Jm Hurson. | had acouple of
18  September 23 and regponsesto those motionsto strike 18  quedionstoo about different issues.
19 September 24. 19 JUDGE TOREM: Go aheed, Sr.
20 Which meansif there are those motions, the 20 MR. HURSON: Oneof them I know we continued
21 rulingwill not occur until thefirgt thing on Monday 21  thehearingdate. | takethat dso continuesthe public
22 morning September 27. Wewill hold an additiond 22 comment. | think therewasamesting for public comment.
23 prehearing conference prior to the adjudication beginning. 23 | think it was on the 19th or something like thet.
24 Wewill gick probebly to the same 8:30 am. beginning, 24 JUDGE TOREM: That iscorrect. That public
25  whether that'sfor the prehearing conference or the 25  comment s=sson which was going to be held during the
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1  heaingisprobebly going to be resat for sometime during 1 thepatiesfor afiling deadline or those given detes?
2 thewesk of October 4. It won't be on Monday night to 2 MR. HURSON: Thet'sfine
3 accommodate Kittitas County's prescheduled metings. 3 JUDGE TOREM: Fveodockitis.
4 Mr. White said something about thet night. | don't 4 Mr. Anderson.
5  remembe what it was 5 MR. ANDERSON: Jugt one other question. Is
6 MR. HURSON: | just wart to be dbleif 6  Mr. Peeplesdill putting together what would bethe
7  peopleask us wecantdl them that night meeting is 7 witnessschedule?
8 bengresttoo. 8 JUDGE TOREM: Yes | tekeitwitha
9 JUDGE TOREM: Yes. Thank you, Mr. Hurson, 9  continuance being granted that once the dates and order is
10 for bringing that up. 10  issued with the exact dates, hewill then reschedule
1 Mr. Anderson from Community, Trade and 11  Therésno reason to redart that process now because we
12 Economic Deveopment. 12 don'tknow if the 7th and 8th will actudly beusedin
13 MR. ANDERSON: Thet wasmy question. 13 wholeor inpart. But thefirg three days of the hearing
14 JUDGE TOREM: Thet wasyour question. There 14 lookslike other than accommodating Mr. Carmody's need for
15 wego. Weredl thinking dike here 15  any cross-examination on witnesses not to occur on
16 MR. HURSON: ThisisJdm Hurson. | had one 16  Wedneday, wewill be okay on garting the schedule and
17  other question just for darification on the process. | 17  gdting adraft going thet far.
18  know you denied the mations about usfiling additional 18 MR. PEEPLES Isthere adatethat you would
19  prefiled response tesimony, but I'm just wondering asfar 19  submit to measaduedaefor that? | operate better
20 aswhat the processwould befor | guessyouwould cdl it 20 that way. What about September 12? Would that be okay?
21 surrebuttd. 21 ldontcae
2 JUDGE TOREM: Therewasgoing to beno 2 JUDGE TOREM: Theonly thing you won't know
23 surrebuttd. We addressed thet a a prehearing conference 23 indudes asking for any witnessesto be added on the 10th,
24 | think back in February, so thereis no further 24 50 perhaps September 13. Y ou will haveworked dll the
25  opportunity for that, Mr. Hurson. If you're cregtive 25  withesses exoept those that might be added. And for those
Page 47 Page 49
1 enoughtofind away to work into what's necessary with 1 of youthat know you're going to do prefiled testimony but
2 the SDEIS, more power to you. If nat, then those 2 youdon't know exactly whet it'sgoing to say, pleesedo
3 witnesseswill not comeon. 3 thecourtesy of Ietting Mr. Pegples know you're adding a
4 MR. HURSON: | am not trying to be credtive 4  witnessand tel therest of the partiesaswell. You
5 totry to snesk something in under adifferent process. | 5  donthavetotdl them anything other than herés another
6 meantypicdly you have casein chief, response, replies, 6  witness and it might be how many pagesof prefiled, sowe
7 rebuttd, surrebuttal. 7  candat thinking about cross-examination.
8 JUDGE TOREM: Thisisnot your typicd case. 8 Mr. Taylor.
9  Wediscussed it back in February and ruled otherwise. 9 MR. TAYLOR: Judge Torem, one cther point on
10 MR. HURSON: Okay. 10 thewitnessschedule Well, | think for most of uswho
1 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Peeples. 11 aegoingto be present or readily available as witnesses
12 MR. PEEPLES: | jus want to get onemore 12 thatkind of timelineisvery reesonable. For certain
13 daification with regard to the dectronic filing and 13 witnessss| guessparticularly in our case where were
14 savice | amtaking that to mean on those dates given 14 bringing peoplefrom along distance away if we can give
15 the10thand the 20thand | guessthe 23rd isthe other 15  them morethen three weeks notice when we want them.
16  day or whatever the other dateisthat were talking about 16  They'regoingto haveto fly acrossthe country or across
17 by five odock business hours specific daylight time; is 17  thecontinent.
18 tha correct? 18 JUDGE TOREM: Let mesay this Mr. Taylor.
19 JUDGE TOREM: Thatiscorrect. Were not 19  Youvegot three datesa the beginning part of September
20  moving thedocksuntil later on. 20  now pretty well firmed that we know were not going to
21 MR. PEEPLES: | don' careif it'ssx 21 change and three daysthe beginning of the next wesk
22 oddock or whatever. | jus want to meke surethereisa 22 pretty wdl firm that were not going to change. So those
23 timecatan. If somebody wantsadifferent time, that's 23 dxdaysif youwant to pick the best for that witness
24 finrewithme 24 evenif itsout of order we can work with.
25 JUDGE TOREM: Isfive odock okay withdl 25 MR. TAYLOR: Thank you. That'swhat | was
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1 goingaktofor.
2 JUDGE TOREM: | think in generd were
3 looking a having the heering scheduled as we discussed
4  |ast Monday on topics and asbest in order aswe can.
5 Folks, I know there may be some additiona
6  quedions but EFSEC does have another prescheduled
7  heaing a two odock, o | need to adjournthis
8 prehearing conference. Arethereany pressing matters
9  tha need to betaken up on therecord with dl the
10 patiestoday that would merit having everyone hang
11 aound, let EFSEC distussits rulesin apublic meeting,
12 only recessing this prehearing conference and reconvening
13 it?
14 | think everybody understood by the tone of
15 that the gopropriate answer isno, so now this prehearing
16  conferenceisadjourned.
17 * k k k%
18 (Whereupon, the prehearing conference was
19 adjourneda 2:03p.m.)
2
21
/s
23
24
i)
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